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Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

A number of parents have asked me what we think September will look like - at the 
moment, we are not in a position to make any firm plans. What we do know is that 
cases of Covid are rising across the country and medical advisors are also 
concerned about the rates of other respiratory related illnesses rising and also the 
dreaded Norovirus. 

 

With that in mind, and as we have a number of clinically vulnerable parents, carers 
and children we are going to keep things very similar to how they are now and will 
reduce gradually the restrictions we have in place. 

 

This week we are reminding/teaching the Reception, Y1 and Y2 children how to 
collect their lunch from the counter and how to scrape their plate in preparation 
for a more "normal lunchtime" in September.  

 

Check out the next page re Covid related changes.  

 

Have a wonderful summer break!  

 

Penny Sheppard 

 

 

Additional Staff Changes 
Since we last wrote to you, Mrs Chester (HLTA) has secured a position in a high school 
setting which will help her on her journey to becoming a high school teacher.  
We also say farewell to Mrs Fraser who starts a new job in September (so will be with us 
for our training days). Mrs Fraser has been with us since 2010 and has seen the school 
grow massively in size during that time. Ms Stanbridge has also managed to secure herself 
her dream job in a brand new school and will be moving on. We wish them both lots of luck 
for the future and thank them for all their hard work over the years. 
  
We welcome Mr Williams, Mr Carver and Mrs Fletcher as Teaching Assistants in KS1 in 
September.  We also welcome Mrs Castell who will be supporting Nurture in EYFS and KS1 
and Miss Meakin as temporary secretary in the afternoons in the office. 

Inclusion Team 
Next year, Miss Hicks will be the new inclusion leader for Y3-Y6 and Mrs James will continue to 
be Inclusion Lead for Nursery-Y2. You can contact on the following email: 
inclusionleader@queenshill.norfolk.sch.uk. 



 

START TIME TO SCHOOL 

We will start the term with the current arrangements of Nursery parents walking their children 
to the Nursery gate, Rec-Y2 parents and carers queueing alongside the bowtop fencing at 
Fieldfare Way and saying goodbye to their child/ren on the pavement. Those with KS2 children 
can queue at Fieldfare Way and their KS2 children can walk around the building to the KS2 
classrooms.  

Those with just KS2 children will drop their child/ren at the Stockwell Gate, queueing alongside 
the pavement.  

We will NOT be having staggered drop offs now. All children (apart from those in breakfast 
club) should arrive at 8.30 for an 8.40 start.  

We will review the drop off as the first week progresses but felt it was important for children 
to have a bit of continuity for those first few days.  

RECEPTION CHILDREN 

Their school adults will be in the EYFS outdoor area to greet the children on their first few 
mornings until they get settled in.  

PICK UP  

For the first week back at least we will maintain the one way system around the school and 
parents will pick up from their child's classroom door at 3pm (unless in morning nursery). 

LIMITING ADULTS ON SITE 

For speed of pick up we still request that just one adult per family picks up at the end of the 
day. As we amend our pick up arrangements to be more efficient, we will look to relax this.  

FACEMASKS 

Our staff will still be wearing facemasks inside communal areas and they may choose to wear 
them outside if they would like to. We ask that you do the same.  

CLASSROOM BUBBLES 

Unless we have a local outbreak and are instructed to reinstate class bubbles, these are no 
more! We are keeping to them until the end of term. We will be modelling play with the children 
in the first few weeks back as we gradually relax our playtime routines and allow different 
classes and year groups to play together.  

PE Kit 

Learning to change into PE kits often takes a long time and we are mindful that our Reception 
and KS1 children haven't had this experience in the last 18 months! We are likely to phase this 
back in during the autumn term but will start with children coming in PE kits on their set days as 
before.  

USING THE OUTDOORS AS MUCH AS POSSIBLE 

Not only has this helped us to be Covid secure, it has also really impacted on the children's well-
being. Please make sure your child brings in the correct clothing to be outside - especially as 
classes are regularly visiting our wonderful outdoor classroom! 

MAINTAINING HIGH LEVELS OF HYGIENE AND VENTILATION 

Children will continue to wash hands on arrival at school. 

Handwashing/hand sanitiser use will be encouraged before and after breaks, after using the 
toilet, playing outside and before eating.  

We will promote good respiratory hygiene, "Catch it, bin it, kill it".  

High touch areas will be cleaned during the day. 

We will maximise ventilation in classrooms and indoor spaces.  



   

DIARY DATES 

Mon 6  
September 

FIRST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM FOR PUPILS 

Thurs 9— 
Tues 14 
September 

Reception Pupils staying for lunch.  
Leaving at 12.40pm 

Weds 15  
September 

Reception pupils in full-time  

 Term Dates 
Autumn Term 2021 Monday 6 September 2021 to Friday 17 December 2021 

Half Term : Friday 22 October to Friday 29 October 2021 

Inset Days : 2 & 3 September 2021 , 22nd October and 

9 November 2021 (school closed to children) 

Spring Term 2022 Tuesday 4 January 2021 to Friday 1 April 2022 

Half Term : Monday 14 February to Friday 18 February 2022 

 

Summer Term 2022 *Wednesday 20 April 2022 to Friday 22 July 2022 

Half Term : Mon 30 May to Fri 3 June 2022 

 

Inset Days : Mon 25 July 2022 

* Additional bank holiday on 19th April 2022 in lieu of 
bank holiday for Queen’s reign in half-term 



      

 

 

 

 

Thank You, Seb!  
 

Seb was just a year old when he joined QH 
in 2013, and became the first trained school 
dog in Norfolk.  He is nine years old and will 

be retiring at the end of term. 
 

Seb has enjoyed working in school with the 
children. He worked with Mr Fraser helping 
the children with their reading.  Well done 
to all the children who improved so much 

whilst working with Seb! 
 

Seb and Mrs Fraser also took children from 
a different KS2 year group every day for a 
lunchtime walk, as a reward for showing a 

passion for learning.   
 

Seb has been a friendly companion to 
 children and staff alike ,and has enjoyed all 

the tickles, and strokes from  
everyone! 

 
Enjoy your retirement, Seb! 

    

Thank you to all the children, parents/carers  
and all the staff for continuing to work 

 so hard and cheerfully under the most challenging 
circumstances.  

 
We hope you enjoy a restful summer.  

 
The Governors 

Relief Mid-day Supervisory Assistant vacancies 

We would like to have a bank of relief MSAs to  

cover lunchtime sessions either 1 or 2 hours per day  

between 11.30am and 1.30pm 

 £9.24 per hour 

If you are available at short notice and interested in the vacancies, 
please contact the school office (Tel: 746857) 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Purple school sweatshirt (optional for Nursery) 
White polo shirt (optional for Nursery) 

Flat, sensible school shoes  
Purple fleece jacket (optional) 

Purple reversible jacket (optional) 
Grey trousers/shorts / skirt 

 Purple gingham dress in summer (optional) 
 Purple school cardigan 

 
 
 

Purple school polo shirt (KS2) 
White t-shirt (EYFS & KS1) 

Black shorts and black plimsolls 
Hooded school sweatshirt (KS2) 

Swimming costume and hat (KS2) 
Outdoor trainers and tracksuit bottoms 

 

Wellies and waterproof clothing essential in Nursery  
and Reception 

Purple School Book bag 
Rucksack with school logo 

Baseball cap with school logo 
 

 

Even though the Summer Holidays haven’t begun yet,  
you might be getting ahead of the game 

with purchasing uniform. 
Our uniform provider is  

Birds of Dereham 
and details of the uniform are below! 
https://www.birdsofdereham.com/ 

All pupils 

PE Kit  

Outdoors 

Accessories 











 

Hundreds of free or cheap ideas and 
activities for families to enjoy during 
the holidays.  
Please visit: www.inspiringnorfolk.co.uk 


